At a Meeting of Pembroke Dock Town Council held at Pater Hall, Pembroke Dock on Thursday, 6th July, 2000 at 6.30 p.m.

PRESENT:

Councillor Mrs. P.E.M. Folland, Mayor Councillors W.J. Davies, D.T. Esmond, R.F. Finbow, Mrs. C. Fortune, Mrs. P.E. George, P.G. Gwyther, D.L. Jones, Mrs. S. Perkins, Mrs. V.M.J. Roach, Mrs. B. Roch, Mrs. M. Williamson.

IN ATTENDANCE:

Mr. T.R. Edwards, Town Clerk Mrs. P.E. Prout, Secretary

The Meeting was opened with Prayer.

51. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors M.B. Owen and W.S. Rees.

52. PAST MAYORS PENDANTS - PRESENTATION

The Mayor presented Councillor D.L. Jones with the Past Mayors pendant. On receiving the award, Councillor Jones stated that he was delighted to accept it and would very proud to wear it.

53. MINUTES

PROPOSED by Councillor Mrs. P.E. George SECONDED by Councillor R.F. Finbow

RESOLVED -

That the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 15th June, 2000 be adopted as circulated, subject to the following amendments:-

54. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

(a) Minute 39 - Past Mayors Pendants - Presentation

Councillor Mrs. V.M.J. Roach stated that she had declined to accept the Past Mayors pendants because of the cost involved and was of the opinion that Mayors should purchase the pendants rather than the cost being borne by the Council.



(b) Minute 41(a) - Llanion Park - Artefacts

The Town Clerk reported that Pembrokeshire County Council had advised that the Officer dealing with this matter was on annual leave and would receive the letter on his return to the Office.

Councillor Mrs. P.E. George referred to the visit of the U.S. C.G.C. Campbell which was to be berthed at Carr Jetty, Pembroke Dockyard over the coming week-end. Councillor Mrs. George expressed her concern that she had read in the local newspaper that the plaques which had been removed from Llanion Park were to be re-dedicated in Haverfordwest during this visit. Pembrokeshire County Council had confirmed arrangements for the plaques to be handed on to this Council in February, 2000 with the former Town Clerk, Mrs. A. Vincent. Members reiterated their concern that the plaques had not been received at the Town Council and were now to be taken out of the Town to Haverfordwest.

The Town Clerk confirmed that after researching records it had been established that in 1992 the plaques had been purchased jointly between this Council and the former South Pembrokeshire District Council.

The Mayor, Councillor Mrs. P.E.M. Folland stated that she had received an invitation to attend a Cocktail Party on board Ship on Saturday evening but no invitation had been received with regard to attending a re-dedication ceremony of the plaques in Haverfordwest.

RESOLVED -

That in the event that the Mayor does not receive an invitation to attend the re-dedication ceremony at Haverfordwest that a letter be sent to the Chief Executive, Pembrokeshire County Council deploring the fact that the plaques had been removed from the Town in which the Regiments had been stationed and that a re-dedication ceremony had been held in Haverfordwest and that protocol had not been observed in that the Mayor had not been extended an invitation.

(c) Minute 41(b) - Pater Hall Gates

The Town Clerk reported that a letter had been received from Royal Mail which gave permission for access to be gained from the Sorting Office in order that painting of the exterior of Pater Hall may be undertaken.

The Town Clerk further reported that he had received a written undertaking from Galvanised Gates that the modifications to the gates would be undertaken and that a re-design would be submitted for Council consideration. Members were advised that an interim payment of £1,500 had been made as per Council instruction.

t/

(d) Minute 41(d) - Mobile Cinema - Pater Hall

The Town Clerk reported that he contacted Mr. Raikes regarding the possible use of Pater Hall as a mobile cinema. Mr. Raikes advised that he had had problems with his sound equipment and did not anticipate that a trial period would commence until September, 2000.

(e) Minute 41(h) - Video - "What's Your Hurry"

Discussion arose regarding the pricing of the above video and it was suggested that the videos be sold by the Town Councils for £5 to traders which would allow a mark up of £1 to ensure that the videos are sold to the public at £6.

RESOLVED -

That this matter be referred to the Joint Tourism Committee that the Council had resolved that the charge for videos to traders be £5 to allow a mark up of £1 to ensure that they are sold to the public at £6.

(f) Minute 42(47)(a)(b) - Disused Railway Line - Rear of Dimond Street

The Town Clerk stated that the Town Council would be responsible for the provision of a skip to undertake clearance of the undergrowth at the above location.

RESOLVED -

That the Town Clerk be authorised to provide a skip for use by the Probation Service in respect of the above matter.

(g) Minute 49 - Objective 1 European Funding

Councillor Mrs. V.M.J. Roach enquired as to whether the Council would need to obtain Charitable status to attract European Funding to undertake modernisation of Pater Hall and whether any response had been received from Mr. H. Morgan, Solicitor in this matter.

The Town Clerk stated that he had written to Mr. H. Morgan, Solicitor but no response had been received. With regard to Objective 1 European Funding it would appear that Charitable status would not required to modernise Pater Hall.

(h) Minute 42(53) - Cycling Opportunities for Pembrokeshire

Councillor Mrs. V.M.J. Roach expressed the appreciation of residents of Park View Crescent for the Council's support in opposing the County Council's application to provide a cycle track through Park View Crescent which would have destroyed a cul-de-sac. Planning application no. 35/00 had been withdrawn.



(i) Minute 44 - Pembroke Dock - Weeds

Councillor Mrs. V.M.J. Roach reiterated her concern regarding the problem of weeds throughout the Town and enquired as to whether Pembrokeshire County Council intended to remove the weeds which were now brown.

RESOLVED -

That the Town Clerk write to Mr. N. Bayley to enquire what the County Council's policy was on the collection/removal of dead weeds and whether in future years provision could be included for the disposal of them.

(j) Minute 48 - Community Education Centre

Councillor Mrs. V.M.J. Roach referred to the Certificate Presentation Evening and Exhibition of Students Work on the 5th July, 2000 which she had attended along with other Council Members which had been excellent.

RESOLVED -

That the Town Clerk write to Mr. C. Birch to congratulate him, his staff and students on their success and wish them every good wish for the future.

(k) Minute 50(b) - Silcox - Advertising

The Town Clerk stated that he had received a letter from Silcox which stated that the advertisement is worded Silcox of Pembroke because they are the Renault & Chrysler dealers for the whole of the County of Pembroke.

The Town Clerk referred to Minute 37(d) when the Mayor had referred to a recent advertisement by the South Pembrokeshire Golf Club which had omitted the word "Dock". A letter had been received from the South Pembrokeshire Golf Club which stated that they were dismayed at the thought that they were regarded as being based anywhere but Pembroke Dock. Their letter headed paper clearly states and all correspondence has originated from Pembroke Dock. They apologised to Members for any offence caused but stated that it was not of their making.

(l) Minute 50(k) - Pembroke Street - Derelict Properties

The Town Clerk reported that a letter had been received from Pembrokeshire County Council which stated that this matter would be forwarded to the Property and Projects Division of the Council for their information.



The Town Clerk further reported that he had spoken to James Williams Ltd., owners of the derelict properties who had advised that the White Hart will be re-opened shortly and every effort would be taken to improve the visual aspect of the properties concerned.

(m) Minute 50(q) - Barrack Hill

Councillor Mrs. V.M.J. Roach referred to the overgrown condition of the Barrack Hill which had still not been cleared.

RESOLVED -

That Pembrokeshire County Council be requested to undertake clearance of the above location.

55. REPORT OF TOWN CLERK

60. Civic Service

The Town Clerk reported that the Mayor's Civic Service will be held on Sunday, 10th September, 2000 at 11.00 a.m.at St. Mary's Catholic Church, Meyrick Street. Weather permitting, the Parade will leave the Gordon Street Car Park at approximately 10.15 a.m. and proceed to the Church via Water Street, Laws Street, Bush Street and Meyrick Street.

61. CCTV Cameras

The Town Clerk referred to the last Council Meeting when he had been instructed to contact Pembrokeshire County Council and ascertain the current position regarding the provision of the new CCTV cameras. He had been informed that B.T. had already started the necessary preparatory work and contracts for the cameras will be awarded shortly. It is expected that the new cameras will be operational by the end of July 2000.

With regard to the invitation from the Police to view the new CCTV cameras in Tenby a letter had been written to Inspector Julian Bowen to enquire when a visit will be possible.

62. Pembroke Dock Access Award - Competition

The Town Clerk reported that the inaugural meeting of the above Committee who will be administering this Competition will be held on Monday, 10th July, 2000 at 6.15 p.m. in the Main Hall, Pater Hall. The Mayor and Deputy Mayor had been invited together with representatives of nineteen local organisations.

The object of the Competition is to improve access to buildings, used by members of the public, for both physically and sensory disabled people.



63. Citizens Advice Bureau

The Council's present representative member on the Citizens Advice Bureau Management Committee is Councillor D.T. Esmond. The Bureau had written to ask whether it is the Council's wish that he continues until May, 2001. Members' instructions were requested.

RESOLVED -

That Councillor D.T. Esmond be re-elected to serve as the Council's representative on the Citizens Advice Bureau until May, 2001.

64. Pater Hall - Kitchen Equipment

The Town Clerk referred to the Council Meeting held on the 15th June, 2000 when he was instructed to investigate the possibility of purchasing a microwave oven, crockery and cutlery for the use of organisations hiring the Pater Hall.

(1) Microwave Oven

It was agreed that a commercial model should be considered as opposed to an ordinary domestic model. There are three such models in the current Consortium catalogue, as follows:-

(a)	Sanyo Professional	
. ,	0.7 cu.ft. 1800w power output	£845
(b)	Sanyo Commercial	_
, -	950 w	£355
(c)	Sanyo Semi-Commercial	
, ,	1000 w	£310

(2) <u>Crockery and Cutlery</u>

There is a wide range available and in view of the limited use these items would probably have, further information was submitted to the meeting.

The Town Clerk stated that after consultation with the Cleaner and Caretaker it had been established that some organisations who hire the Hall would use a microwave, crockery and cutlery.

RESOLVED -

That the Town Clerk be instructed to purchase the Sanyo Commercial 950 w microwave oven at a cost of £355 for use in the kitchen of the Refreshment Room and sufficient crockery and cutlery as required.



65. South Pembrokeshire Hospital

The Town Clerk reproduced at Appendix "A" a copy of a letter received from the General Manager of the Pembrokeshire Local Health Group following the Council's concern regarding the future of the above Hospital.

The Town Clerk reported that he had received a letter from Jane Hutt, AM Health Secretary, National Assembly for Wales regarding the rumours concerning the possible closure of the Hospital. Reference was made to Pembrokeshire and Derwen NHS Trust who are looking at the future of local community health services, including the future of the Hospital, within their Community Service Review. An Open Meeting had been arranged to discuss the Review by the Pembrokeshire Health Watchgroup to be held in Pembroke Town Hall on the 29th June, 2000.

Members referred to the above Meeting which had been informative and from which it was hoped that the future of the Hospital would assured pending the outcome of the Community Service Review.

66. Fly Posting

The Town Clerk reproduced at Appendix "B" a letter received from Pembroke Town Council which requested support to a request to be submitted to Pembrokeshire County Council's Enforcement Officer to control the problem of fly posting.

RESOLVED -

That the Council support Pembroke Town Council's representations that Pembrokeshire County Council's Enforcement Officer be requested to control the problem of fly posting.

67. **Donations**

The Town Clerk reproduced at Appendix "C" the following applications for donations:-

(i) Pembroke & Pembroke Dock Amateur Boxing Club

On the 4th May, 2000 Members considered a request from the above Club for assistance in finding a suitable premises for training purposes, as the Club had to vacate its base at the Eastgate Centre in Pembroke. A further letter had now been received. The Club had now been offered a room at the Tanyard in Pembroke which needed considerable improvement work to make it useable. These costs are estimated at over £8,000 and detailed costs had been supplied. The Club request financial assistance. A balance sheet had been received.



(ii) St. John's Church, Pembroke Dock

An invitation had been received from Canon Alan Thomas to consider contributing either a donation or raffle prize to a Festival of Flowers to be held from the 7th - 13th August, 2000. The Festival is designed to raise funds towards capital expenditure.

Councillor D.L. Jones declared his interest in the above application and took no part in the discussion and did not vote.

(iii) Paul Sartori Foundatiion

The request is for financial support in arranging a fund raising programme of The Messiah in St. Mary's Church, Fishguard on the 14th October, 2000. The event is part of BT Voices for Hospices 2000, a triennial international event to raise funds for the hospice movement.

(iv) Commonwealth Games Council for Wales

The request is for financial assistance towards the cost of a team of approximately 310 people who will represent Wales at the 17th Commonwealth Games in Manchester in 2002. A balance sheet had been received.

(v) <u>Miss S. Griffiths, 12 Cenarth Close, Llanion, Pembroke Dock</u> <u>Guides Association International Opportunity - CHILE</u>

Miss Griffiths had been selected to represent the Pembrokeshire Guide Association and Wales on a cultural exchange visit to Chile in July, 2000. She is the only Welsh member of a group of 12 U.K. participants. The costs of taking part in the event are approximately £1,500 and she requested the Council's support.

(vi) <u>Bobath Children's Therapy Centre - Wales</u>

The Centre is a registered charity assisting children throughout Wales who have cerebral palsy.

(vii) Urdd Gobaith Cymru

The request for financial help is from the Pembrokeshire Development Officer, to enable the organisation to continue its cultural, sporting, philanthropic and educational activities. The target for Pembrokeshire is £4,500 by the end of March, 2001

(viii) Pembrokeshire Begonia & Fuchsia Society

The request is for a donation towards the costs of running the Society's Annual Show. A balance sheet had been received.



Councillor Mrs. V.M.J. Roach referred to the annual donation of £400 which should be earmarked for the Pembroke Dock Old Peoples Welfare Committee.

RESOLVED -

- (1) That the Council contribute £100.00 to the Pembroke & Pembroke Dock Boxing Club.
- (2) That the Council contribute £100.00 to St. John's Church Flower Festival subject to the receipt of a balance sheet.
- (3) That the Paul Sartori Foundation be advised that they do not fall within the criteria of the Council's policy, i.e. organisations based in Pembroke Dock.
- (4) That the Commonwealth Games Council for Wales Foundation be advised that they do not fall within the criteria of the Council's policy, i.e. organisations based in Pembroke Dock.
- (5) That the Council contribute £100.00 to Miss S. Griffiths in respect of a cultural exchange visit to Chile in July, 2000.
- (6) That Bobath Children's Therapy Centre -Wales be advised that they do not fall within the criteria of the Council's policy, i.e. organisations based in Pembroke Dock.
- (7) That Urdd Gobaith Cymru be advised that they do not fall within the criteria of the Council's policy,i.e. organisations based in Pembroke Dock.
- (8) That the Council contribute £100.00 to the Pembrokeshire Begonia & Fuchsia Society.
- (9) That the Council contribute £400.00 to the Old Peoples Welfare Committee.

68. **Projects**

The Town Clerk reproduced at Appendix "D" a letter from Pembrokeshire County Council which was self explanatory. He stated that with regard to King William Street a letter had again been sent regarding the clearance of the rubbish in this area.

69. Planning Applications

The following application was submitted for consideration:-

218/00

Mr. B. Llewellyn

Britannia House, 1 Corporation Terrace -

23 Munro Court

Demolition of Existing Dwelling and

Pembroke Dock

Construction of New Dwelling

PROPOSED by Councillor Mrs. V.M.J. Roach SECONDED by Councillor Mrs. C. Fortune

RESOLVED -

That the Council have no objection to the application.

The Town Clerk circulated at the meeting an additional application for consideration:-

236/00

Mr. & Mrs. K.C. Higgs

21 Essex Road, Llanion Park -

21 Essex Road

Llanion Park

Proposed Two Storey Extension

Pembroke Dock

PROPOSED by Councillor Mrs. V.M.J. Roach SECONDED by Councillor Mrs. P.E. George

RESOLVED -

That the Council have no objection to the application.

Planning Decisions 70.

The following decisions had been received from Pembrokeshire County Council in respect of current planning applications:-

907/99	Flat 3, Paterchurch Court	, Front Street -	 Change of 	Use to	Office - Ap	proved

38 Park Street - Demolish Two Storey Extension and Rebuild - Approved 979/99

15 Queen Street - Erection of Garage - Approved 1051/99

Plot 2, Connacht Way, Llanion - One Dwelling - Approved 11/00

Plot 1, Connacht Way, Llanion - One Dwelling - Approved 84/00

5 Chapel Row, Llanreath - Approved 106/00



71. Payment of Accounts

The following accounts were submitted for payment:-

44.	The Consortium - Cleaning & Stationery Materials	£118.70
4 5.	Pembs. County Council - Clearing blocked drains	£47.00 ?
46.	Jewson Ltd Materials	£145.04
47.	Imprest Account - Salaries, wages, tax & N.I.	£2,547.33

The Town Clerk requested that the following account be included in the schedule for payment:-

48. British Gas - Gas Charges

£484.87

56. THE MARKET - PUBLIC CONVENIENCES

The Town Clerk circulated at the meeting a letter from Pembrokeshire County Council which stated that the above toilet facility had been scheduled for removal from service from the end of September, 2000 with demolition prior to the land being put forward for formal disposal.

The County Council had written to offer the ownership and running of this particular amenity to the Town Council.

RESOLVED -

That the Council decline the offer of ownership and running of the public conveniences at The Market but express concern for the market traders and the public who attend the Friday market regarding the loss of this facility.

57. FERRY LANE/TOP ROAD JUNCTION

The Town Clerk circulated at the meeting a letter from Pembrokeshire County Council which enclosed a letter to the Head Teacher of Bush School, Pembroke regarding the implementation of traffic signals at the above junction. The Authority are concerned that it does not introduce a new junction arrangement which could worsen the present situation and therefore this matter would be discussed at the Highways & Transportation Committee meeting to be held on the 14th September, 2000. The Council's comments were requested to be submitted as soon as possible.

Councillor Mrs. B. Roch referred to the concern expressed by elderly residents in this area that a push button pedestrian crossing should also be provided.



RESOLVED -

That the Council request Pembrokeshire County Council to reconsider the original scheme, i.e. provision of a roundabout with a push button pedestrian crossing which would be used primarily by school children and the elderly.

58. PEMBROKE HAVEN YACHT CLUB - RIVER TRIP

The Town Clerk circulated at the meeting an invitation for the Mayor and Councillors to join the Yacht Club for a river trip up the Cleddau followed by a light buffet in the Clubhouse on Tuesday, 8th August, 2000. The Yacht Club would be grateful to know how many persons would be attending.

The Town Clerk requested that Members inform the Office as soon as possible or at the latest at the next Council Meeting to be held on the 27th July, 2000.

59. CANNON - LLANION PARK

The Town Clerk reported that a letter had been received from Pembrokeshire County Council which referred to the relocation of the cannon from Llanion Offices to the Cleddau Bridge Hotel. The cannon remains in the Council ownership, but for safekeeping, had been temporarily loaned to the Cleddau Bridge Hotel to form part of a maritime theme outside the building. A formal agreement had been signed by the parties concerned.

60. CHIEF SUPERINTENDENT J. DANIELS

The Town Clerk reported that a letter had been received from Chief Superintendent J. Daniels which advised that he had recently transferred to a post at the Police Headquarters in Carmarthen. He wished to place on record his appreciation for the support that he had received from this Council during his term of office in the Pembrokeshire Division.

RESOLVED -

That the Clerk write to Chief Superintendent Daniels expressing the Council's appreciation for his support and willingness to meet and assist the Council during his period of office in the Pembrokeshire Division.



61. MATTERS RAISED VERBALLY

(a) Neyland Town Council Meeting

Councillor D.L. Jones referred to the meeting both he and Councillor Esmond had attended on the 3rd July, 2000 at Neyland regarding Objective 1 European Funding which had been both interesting and informative. Discussion ensued regarding the Cleddau Bridge tolls, road improvements to the A477 and the A40 etc.

Councillor Jones suggested that this Council should consider a Town Awards Scheme for persons who assist in various matters in the Town.

RESOLVED -

That this matter be placed on the agenda for for consideration at the next Council Meeting.

(b) Mrs. G. Jones - MBE Award

Councillor Mrs. C. Fortune referred to Mrs. G. Jones who had awarded an MBE in recognition of her services to the Landing Craft Gun and Flack Association in Pembrokeshire.

RESOLVED -

That a congratulatory letter be sent to Mrs. G. Jones on being awarded an MBE in recognition of her services to the Landing Craft Gun and Flack Association in Pembrokeshire.

(c) Floral Display - Town

 $\mathbb{Z}^{2} \in$

Councillor P.G. Gwyther stated that he had been asked as to why the floral display had stopped at the bottom of Meyrick Street.

The Town Clerk stated that forty baskets had been ordered in this first year and that Councillor M.B. Owen had determined the positioning of the baskets.

RESOLVED -

That the Council consider an extension of the scheme next year in view of the success this year, and to also consider the involvement of business premises.



(d) <u>Lloyds Bank - Scaffolding</u>

Councillor W.J. Davies referred to the scaffolding outside the premises of Lloyds Bank, Dimond Street which had been there for several weeks.

RESOVED -

That the Town Clerk enquire as to how long the scaffolding will remain outside the premises of Lloyds Bank.

(e) <u>54 Bush Street - Scaffolding</u>

Councillor W.J. Davies reiterated his concern regarding the continued presence of the scaffolding at the above premises.

Councillor Mrs. V.M.J. Roach referred to letter received from Pembrokeshire County Council which was reported to the Council Meeting on the 13th January, 2000 when Council were advised that a Feasibility Study had been completed and would be available within a four week period.

RESOLVED -

That the Town Clerk write to Mr. I. Bartlett, Conservation Assistant and request that the contents of the Feasibility Study be made available and that the Council be advised of the current situation.

(f) Watersport Centre - Appearance

Councillor Mrs. V.M.J. Roach referred to the visual appearance of the Watersports Centre which had deteriorated since the Council's visit on the 11th November, 1999. Weed growth in pavements and surrounding area being detrimental to a tourist attraction.

RESOLVED -

That Pembrokeshire County Council be requested to undertake immediate clearance of all weed growth in the pavement and surrounding area of the Watersports Centre which is being detrimental to a tourist attraction.

(g) Greenacre Waste - Waterloo

Councilior Mrs. V.M.J. Roach referred to itinerants who had left the above location some time ago but had left behind old furniture and rubbish which required removal.

RESOLVED -

That Pembrokeshire County Council be requested to clear the above area of furniture and rubbish as soon as possible.

(h) Hobbs Point - Pontoon

Councillor Mrs. V.M.J. Roach stated that she had been advised by boat owners using the above pontoon that the facility now in place was a great improvement. However, one of the mooring cleats appears to be missing which had resulted in one of the prime moorings being lost and constituted a safety hazard.

RESOLVED -

- (1) That Pembrokeshire County Council be congratulated on the improved facility undertaken at the above pontoon.
- (2) That Pembrokeshire County Council be advised that one of the mooring cleats appears to be missing which had resulted in one of the prime moorings being lost and constituted a safety hazard. That this mater be investigated as a matter of priority.

(i) Photographic Exhibition

Councillor Mrs. V.M.J. Roach enquired as to why the photographic exhibition which was to have taken place from the 1st - 12th June, 2000 was not held.

The Town Clerk stated that the photographic exhibition had been cancelled due to the Organiser's assistant withdrawing his support.

(j) New Year's Eve, 2000 - Licence

Councillor Mrs. V.M.J. Roach enquired as to what the current position was with regard to the licence for New Years Eve as it falls on a Sunday.

The Town Clerk stated that he had contacted Pembrokeshire County Council who had advised that this matter was subject to Government ruling. It was hoped that advice would be received in the near future.



(k) Milton Terrace - Garage - Noise Nuisance

Councillor Mrs. B. Roch stated that she had received a complaint from a resident of Milton Terrace regarding noise nuisance emanating from garages.

RESOLVED -

That the Town Clerk submit details to the Housing & Regulatory Services Department, Pembrokeshire County Council with a request that they investigate the above complaint

(l) Pembroke Borough Silver Band - Name

The Mayor enquired as to the precise naming of the Silver Band and it was

RESOLVED -

That the Town Clerk check with the Secretary as to the precise naming of the Silver Band.

62. PRIVATE AND CONFIDENTIAL

PROPOSED by Councillor D.T. Esmond SECONDED by Councillor Mrs. P.E. George

RESOLVED-

That the public and press be excluded from the Meeting under the Public Bodies(Admission to Meetings) Act, 1960.

2. Mr. J.G. Jones, Caretaker/Handyman Mrs. M. Bittle, Cleaner

The Town Clerk reported that the above persons had completed their probationary periods and it was

RESOLVED -

That the Council confirm the employment of Mr. J.G. Jones, Caretaker/Handyman and Mrs. M. Bittle, Cleaner on a permanent basis.

The Meeting terminated at 8.30 p.m.

Ren- foee Mayor.